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August 18, 2014

Michigan Voters Pass Proposal 1 to Remove Business Personal Property Tax   
On August 6, 2014, Michigan voters approved a ballot initiative that will gradually eliminate the personal property tax 
that is imposed on businesses located in Michigan. The personal property tax annually imposes a tax on businesses 
based on the value of personal property (i.e. machinery and other equipment used in the business), regardless of the 
year in which such property was purchased. For the purposes of the personal property tax, personal property means all 
personal property located on real property in which that personal property is used more than 50% of the time as part of 
the business process. 

In an effort to eliminate administrative costs to local businesses and to encourage new business investment in Michigan, 
Proposal 1 will gradually phase out the imposition of the personal property tax. Businesses with $80,000 or less of taxable 
personal property in the aggregate owned by the business are immediately exempt from paying personal property taxes 
in 2014. For businesses with more than $80,000 of taxable personal property in the aggregate, exemption is based on 
when the property was purchased. The following is a summary of the phase out of the personal property tax for personal 
property owned by a business:

Businesses with an existing personal property abatement may qualify for an extension of the abatement until the 
applicable phase out exemption occurs. Portions of the funds received from the imposition of the personal property tax are 
allocated to the local communities in which the personal property is located. 

To ensure that municipalities do not lose out on funding as a result of the phase out of the personal property tax, Proposal 
1 also includes a mechanism for local communities to be reimbursed by the State of Michigan from state use tax funds 
that are currently held in the general fund. Local governments can also be reimbursed by the State through an essential 
services assessment, which reimburses amounts local governments would have otherwise received from personal 
property tax funds that the local government used for essential services (fire, police, jail, ambulance). 
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If you would like to speak to a Butzel Long attorney about the provisions related to the passage of Proposal 1, please 
contact any member of the Tax Group:

Peter Prokop
248.258.1096
prokop@butzel.com

Ron Bassey
248.258.2520
bassey@butzel.com

John Selesko
248.258.2524
selesko@butzel.com

Robert Nemzin
248.258.2909
nemzin@butzel.com

The above news is only intended to highlight some of the important issues. This e-mail has been prepared by Butzel Long for 
information only and is not legal advice. This information is not intended to create, and receipt of it does not constitute, a client-lawyer 
relationship. Readers should not act upon this information without seeking professional counsel. This electronic newsletter and the 
information it contains may be considered attorney advertising in some states. If you feel you have received this information in error, or 
no longer wish to receive this service, please follow the instructions at the bottom of this message. 
 
Attorney Advertising Notice - The contents of this e-mail may contain attorney advertising under the laws of various states. Prior results 
do not guarantee a similar outcome. 
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